The Network Newsletter – ebulletin 74, 24 February 2011     
Events

Events have been added to the Courses & Events pages on The Network website – see: http://www.seapn.org.uk/events/.
NB there is a RSS feed on this page, which means that you could be automatically alerted to new events, courses and conferences as they are added!
Free workshop – Collections & Inclusive Volunteering: How to involve your local community in caring for your collection

Tuesday 29 March, 10.00 – 17.00, Clore Learning Centre, Museum of London

(Source: email from Kate Bowgett)

“Museum of London is offering a free one day workshop showcasing the role volunteers from your local community can play in collections care work. Using the Volunteer Inclusion Programme (VIP) as a case study, the day will be a chance to focus on what made this award winning programme work, enabling other museums to build on the project’s learning, and explore some new ideas around how volunteering could work in their own organisations. Through talks, interactive sessions with the VIP volunteers, and group work with other museums, the day will explore how you can involve a diverse range of people, and create safe and sustainable volunteer roles working with your collections. 

The VIP has been running for the last three years with inclusive volunteering and collections care work as its focus. Based at the London Archaeological Archive and Research Centre it involves people from the local community and people at risk of social exclusion, alongside more traditional volunteers, through a series of innovative 10 week projects. Not only has the project been successful in involving a diverse range of people, but it has also been a huge practical help to the museum creating extra shelf space.  For more information on the project visit: http://www.mla.gov.uk/what/programmes/renaissance/regions/london/News_and_Resources/~/media/London/Files/2010/word/Publications/5820VolunteerInclusion9.ashx 

The workshop will be useful to museums currently involving volunteers and to those considering developing volunteer programmes. Although it will focus on involving volunteers with collections, the day will also offer advice and information that will be relevant to non collections based volunteering. There will be a chance to explore issues around recruiting and supporting volunteers, and evaluating volunteer programmes. The workshop will be very practical and hands on, and as well as learning from the VIP staff and volunteers, we hope that participants will share their own experiences and learn from each other.

The day will be led by the VIP project officers, Adam Corsini & Glynn Davis, and will be held at the Museum of London’s Clore Learning Centre. It will be free and includes lunch, however spaces are limited and will be issued on a first come, first serve basis. For a booking form please contact Adam Corsini – acorsini@museumoflondon.org.uk.”
Enquiry answered
Supplier of books in Malayalam
In the last issue, we included an enquiry from Simon Wallace (Southend):

“… does anyone know of a UK based supplier for books in Malayalam? (South Indian language mainly from Kerala and Tamil Nadu) – I'm starting partnership work with a group representing around 100 families here in Southend.”

· Valerie Walker (the Information and Learning Resources Development Officer, Darroch Centre, Edinburgh) suggested children’s titles published by Mantra Lingua – see: http://www.mantralingua.com/search.php?mode=newsearch&language=Malayalam 

· Marcus Weisen (Jodi Mattes Trust) suggested “The British Library has the best collection of older books including novels in Malayalam in the world ...say 19th Century. That's not everyone's cup of tea, but if I am just thinking that if the reading activities develop, there might be someone at the BL who could talk about this collection. A few readers might like to use the BL, if signposted there.”

Funding & Opportunities

IFLA Women, Information and Libraries Special Interest Group – Call for papers

http://www.ifla.org/en/news/women-information-and-libraries-special-interest-group-call-for-papers 
(Source: email from Maria Cotera)

“The title of the session is "Libraries Providing Integration, Innovation 
and Information for Women". We aim to provide case studies illustrating 
how libraries and information centres are responding to the needs of 
women around the world, providing services for the benefit of women, and 
helping them to survive the current world economic crisis.
We would welcome papers on the role are libraries and information 
centres in supporting access to information for the empowerment of women 
within their local communities, and specific programmes assisting women 
migrant workers to acquire new skills, access services, communicate with 
their families, etc among other related themes.”
This Call is for the 77th World Library and Information Congress, San Juan, Puerto Rico, 13-18 August 2011. Abstracts should be submitted by 1 March.
Comic Relief – cycle 6 due to open in April 
http://www.comicrelief.com/apply-for-a-grant/apply-for-a-uk-grant 
(Source: EoE AS&R/MW Newsflash 14-18 Feb 2011) 

“The Comic Relief UK Grants Making programme makes grants of between £25,000 and £40,000 per year for up to three years. The project focuses have been defined for the period 2009 – 2012 and relate to: 

· Young People with Mental Health Problems 

· Sexually exploited and trafficked young people 

· Domestic and sexual abuse: young people 

· Mental health 

· Young people and alcohol 

· Older people 

· Refugee and asylum-seeking women 

· Sport for change 

They will fund revenue and capital costs for eligible projects, to organisations from all sectors apart from religious bodies which would use the funds to promote their religion. The next cycle of applications for grants will open on 8 April 2011 and close on 1 July 2011.
Tackling social exclusion – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
“Ebooks and their ilk are no replacement for libraries – these community spaces provide so much more than just free access to books”

http://www.guardian.co.uk/commentisfree/2011/feb/17/libraries-cuts-technology 
(Source: email from Bill Bolloten)

Just in case you didn’t see this terrific response from Catherine McNally, a librarian in the Wirral, which highlights the range of provision that libraries make in “an area with one of the highest levels of deprivation in the country.”
The range of responses to her piece is interesting too …
Tackling social exclusion – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

At the click of a mouse
http://bcdcareassociates.org/Documents/FINAL_PRESS_RELEASE_31_January_2011[1].pdf 
Press release with info about a new report from BCD Care Associates. 

“… this report reveals how difficult searching the web for information can be and calls on councils to review and improve the quality of  the information they provide for older people and to ensure that their websites adopt and adhere to internationally agreed principles for accessible and usable web design.”
“BCD Care Associates is a newly established consultancy which offers support to care homes, their residents, managers and staff and to others working in the social care sector.” (Taken from: http://bcdcareassociates.org/default.aspx). 

Tackling social exclusion – Other Agencies

Severe child poverty: nationally and locally
http://www.savethechildren.org.uk/assets/images/Severe_Child_Poverty_Nationally_And_Locally_February2011.pdf
New report from Save the Children, which shows that “1.6million children across the UK live in severe poverty and that 29 local authorities in Great Britain have more than one in five children living in severe poverty.”
NB Fuller assessment to appear in The Network Newsletter.

Disability issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
“Hidden HerStories”
http://www.liverpool.gov.uk/libraries-and-archives/news/details.aspx?id=193290 

(Source: email from Andy Johnson, Liverpool Libraries)
“We have been working with a Liverpool based group called the Disabled Women’s Arts Project. They received Heritage Lottery Funding to explore and preserve some of the social history of deaf and disabled Merseyside women whose experiences have been largely missing from records and archives. The project is now complete and there is a touring exhibition going around Liverpool libraries that features some of the sound bites from the interviews.

What the readers of your e-bulletin may be interested in is that there are also 2 free DVDS available. One is a half hour clips montage from the interviews and the other is a double DVD of all the interviews – these can be individually viewed from a drop down menu.”

If you would like more info or to obtain a DVD, please contact Andy at: andy.johnson2@liverpool.gov.uk. 

“Six steps to library services for blind and partially sighted people”

http://www.readingsight.org.uk/about_us/news/six_steps_to_library_services_for_blind_and_partially_sighted_people/?page=1 
(Source: STV Bulletin 83)

On 7 Feb, the following set of basic steps was published on the Reading Sight website: “There are 1.8m blind and partially sighted people in the UK who need library and information services. As part of their ongoing campaign Share the Vision and the Society of Chief Librarians ask all public libraries to take the following six steps:

1. Use Your Reading Choices [see: http://www.readingsight.org.uk/reading_tools/your_reading_choices] with every blind or partially sighted customer to assess their reading needs and facilitate access to public libraries and other relevant services 

2. Provide local collections of large print and audio books

3. Use Reading Sight 

4. Provide access technology [see: http://www.rnib.org.uk/livingwithsightloss/computersphones/accesstechnology/Pages/access_technology.aspx] on at least one computer in each library

5. Designate a "champion" for the reading needs of blind and partially sighted people

6. Participate in RNIB's annual Make a Noise in Libraries [see: http://www.rnib.org.uk/livingwithsightloss/readingwriting/rnibnationallibrary/manil/Pages/make_a_noise_in_libraries.aspx] activities.”

Migration issues – Other Agencies 
Intercultural dialogue 
http://www.cohesioninstitute.org.uk/Resources/Toolkits/InterculturalDialogue 
(Source: EoE AS&R/MW Newsflash 14-18 Feb 2011) 

The British Council and the Institute of Community Cohesion have just launched this web resource which looks at: “the theoretical underpinnings of intercultural dialogue and how this relates to the policy framework for tackling difference in the UK and internationally. The guide also offers planning and measuring tools in order to assess the impact ICD has had on individuals, the local community and society as a whole.

There is a comprehensive bank of national and international case studies illustrating approaches to ICD through themes such as arts, sports and faith.

For the first time this online resource guide also looks at what factors contribute to intercultural dialogue and the challenges and opportunities this agenda presents for those working in the British Council and others  in dealing with the most challenging contemporary issues of our day.”

Broader issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
“Love Scottish Libraries”
http://www.lovescottishlibraries.org/ 
(Source: CILIP Weekly Information World, 16-22 Feb)

New website to help build continuing support for Scotland’s libraries.
Broader issues – Other Agencies
The civic commons: a model for social action
http://www.thersa.org/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/385518/RSA-Civic-Commons-Final.pdf 
(Source: j4b Community Funding Newsletter, 23 February)

Drawn from ongoing work in Peterborough (at the request of Peterborough City Council and the Arts Council) “to develop a programme of interventions to strengthen civic pride in Peterborough by looking at how participation, attachment and innovation in the city’s public services and among its citizens might be enhanced” [p2], this paper sets out what has been learned to date.

“The aim of the Civic Commons is to support citizens to have greater impact on social problems in their communities. This will involve developing the capacity, knowledge and relationships necessary amongst citizens to improve their area’s prospects. The aim is not to abandon the wide range of successful participation techniques that have been used and refined over the last twenty years or more, but to build on the growing trend of citizens having a more direct impact on the places they live.” [p3]

And, finally …
International Hug A Librarian Day!
Tues 1 March
http://plancast.com/p/3pzb/international-hug-librarian-day
(Source: email from Andy Johnson, Liverpool Libraries)

 “Because librarians are cool and they help and love everyone!
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